Koon, Nancy

From: Julie Mathis <julieTmathis@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, March 12, 2022 11:17 AM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan,

I ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and I also request a
public hearing on this issue if/when that time comes. Mill Bayou is not an appropriate use as a sewage facility's
pipe - in this location especially.

We need your help! The current storm water system is not adequate for the current housing in our area, much
less the potential addition of 450 more homes. Property currently floods with heavy rain/snow, roads are
blocked, and it is increasing every year. We just don’t have the correct infrastructure to handle so many new
homes, due to flooding, water treatment, & our road system on Highway 300. Highway 300 can barely handle
the current population for cars and bikes. It needs shoulders added, bike lanes, passing lanes, turn lanes, its an
accident waiting to happen. I’m not sure how the state or county can advertise it as part of their bike route
system. Please reconsider this matter!

Sincerely,
Julie Mathis

15301 Wild Oak Ln
Roland AR, 72135

Julie



